October 3, 2017

Dr. Stephen Schoonmaker Superintendent/President College of the Siskiyous 800 College Avenue Weed, CA 96094

Dear Superintendent/President Schoonmaker:

At the meeting of June 6-8, 2016, the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges took action with regard to College of the Siskiyous, which included a Follow-Up Report and visit. This letter will confirm that the visit will take place November 5-6, 2017. Please send copies of the institutional Follow-Up Report to the team.

The team roster is attached. If you identify any conflict of interest as described in the ACCJC Policy on Conflict of Interest for Commissioners, Evaluation Team Members, Consultants, Administrative Staff, and Other Commission Representatives (attached), please let me know as soon as possible. The team will devote its attentions primarily to the matters that are identified in the Action Letter (attached) and to which the report is directed. You will be hearing from the team chair to discuss the visit and take care of any logistical matters that might be involved.

Upon completion of the visit, the Team Chair will prepare a short report which will be presented to the Commission at its meeting in January 10 - 12, 2018. Soon after the meeting the College will be informed of the action taken by the Commission.

On behalf of the Commission, thank you for your continued commitment to accreditation and academic quality in higher education. I look forward to supporting you and your college as you engage in this important work. Please let me know if there is anything I can do to assist you.

Sincerely,

Stephanie Droker Vice President

SD/tl

Cc: Dr. Todd Scott, Accreditation Liaison Officer

Enclosure: Action Letter, Team Roster, Policy on Conflict of Interest

## College of the Siskiyous

Follow-Up Report Visit Team Roster Sunday, November 5-Monday, November 6, 2017

You are reminded to send the Follow-Up Report to each team member electronically in Microsoft Word prior to the visit.

Dr. Rajen Vurdien
Superintendent/President
Pasadena City College
1570 East Colorado Blvd
Pasadena CA 91106

E-mail: rvurdien@pasadena.edu

Telephone: 626-585-7201 FAX: 626-585-3117

Dr. Richard Mahon Dean, Academic Affairs Allan Hancock College 800 S. College Drive Santa Maria, CA 93454

E-mail: richard.mahon@hancockcollege.edu

Ms. Crystal Kollross
Director Institutional Effectiveness
Pasadena City College
1570 E. Colorado Blvd. C-221
Pasadena, CA 91106
E-mail: cakollross@pasadena.edu

Dr. Guillermo Castilla Mathematics Instructor Evergreen Valley College 3095 Yerba Buena San Jose, CA 95135

E-mail: Guillermo.Castilla@evc.edu

Mr. Michael Bowman Executive Dean, Academic Affairs, Research and Planning Ohlone College 43600 Mission Boulevard Fremont, CA 94539

E-mail: mbowman@ohlone.edu